Steven Goodkind, P.E. Director of Public Works

Patrick Buteau
Assistant Director
Parking & Fleet Services



645 Pine Street Suite A
Post Office Box 849
Burlington, Vt. 05402-0849
(802) 863-0460 BUS• (802) 863-0466 FAX
(802) 863-0450(T.T.Y) For Hearing Impaired pbuteau@ci.burlington.vt.us

MEMORANDUM

o: Board of Finance and City Council

From: Patrick Buteau, Asst. Director Public Works

Date: May 06, 2013

Subj: Use of Traffic Impact Fees

Request Finance Board and City Council approvals to use Traffic Impact Fees to pay for traffic signal LED upgrades and provide a protected left turn Northbound at North Avenue and Ethan Allen Shopping Center. The protected left turn will aid in getting traffic into the Shopping Center during peak afternoon flows as the old unsignalized driveway South of the intersection is being closed permanently for a new construction project.

Total requested transfer of impact fees is **\$5,500** and should be credited to Traffic Signal Program line item 200-454-4260 – Impact Fees. Current balance in the impact fee account for Traffic is \$270,017.01.

Please add this request to to April 24, 2013 request previously sent to you for consideration.